Notes from the American Tiny House Association

Directors Meeting, Feb. 8 
Attendees: Robert Reed, Elizabeth Roberts, Bill Rockhill, Elaine Walker

Discussed: 

1. Liability insurance: 

· We discussed that the Association is not certifying that a tiny house has met specific standards. Recommending building guidelines and enabling a builder to self-certify his/her tiny home is not the same as the Association certifying a tiny home. Accordingly, we will not require insurance to cover certification. 

· We will, however, revisit the wording of the certification page and perhaps revise it to make this clearer. This will be done after we have completed forming the association as a nonprofit corporation.

· Bill had a discussion regarding liability insurance with his local agent and will call again this week to clarify what we are looking for. After Bill gets a quote, Elaine will call agents in Florida for a second quote.

2. Mission statement: We agreed to adopt the mission, goal, representation of needs and values, and purposes with one revision, change the value “affordable housing” to “affordable lifestyle”.

3. Articles of Incorporation: Elizabeth is still waiting to hear whether she is permitted by her employer to be a director. Bill will be thinking of alternate directors, should Elizabeth be unable to serve. We discussed that the incorporator and registered agent may be the same person and that directors are not required to sign the Articles of Incorporation. Accordingly, Elaine can file the Articles electronically with the state as soon as the directors are confirmed and the bylaws are ratified. 

4. Bylaws: We discussed the bylaws at length, in particular the meetings, terms, rotation, and process for electing officers. 

· Notice of state chapter meetings will be emailed to the group and published on the website so that directors are aware of them and may attend, if they desire. 

· Robert will send out a diagram showing his thoughts on succession. 

· Elaine will update the bylaws and send them out to the group for review. 

Next directors meeting will be Sunday, Feb. 15 at 7 pm EST. 

